## SCHOOL COMMITTEE BARRINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS BARRINGTON, RHODE ISLAND

## **Minutes of School Committee Meeting 09/12/11**

A special meeting of the Barrington School Committee was held on Monday, September 12, 2011 at the Administration office. Mr. Guida called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Present were Mr. Guida, Dr. Shea, Mrs. Brody, Mr. Ramsden, Mr. Fuller, Dr. McIntyre, Mr. Tarro and Mr. Messore.

The purpose of the meeting was to announce the resignation for retirement of Dr. Robert McIntyre, Superintendent effective June 30, 2012. Mr. Guida read aloud the letter of resignation from Dr. McIntyre. Dr. McIntyre praised both the School Committee and administrators for their support and commitment to the students.

Following words of commendation from the School Committee to Dr. McIntyre for his years of service:

Dr. Shea moved and Mr. Ramsden seconded to accept the resignation of Dr. McIntyre with regret. The motion passed 5-0.

Dr. Shea moved and Mr. Ramsden seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m. the motion passed 5-0.